

6/11/2019

## November C I Report.

- Clubs can decide at the present which syllabus they wish to use for the certificates for now, but you must let Lauren Howes know please.
- Requiring the use of a club for the NCAS training day, June most likely, and another club for the NCAS assessment day in July.
- Flyer will be out before the end of the year to all clubs re mentoring for trainee coaches at rallies
- Please look out for New syllabus training days in early 2020, in our zone, and would like to see all clubs send there DCs and chief instructors and as many of their regular instructors as possible.
- We are trying to as a DCI panel get out and about to all clubs to help them with the new Syllabus etc,
- As I have remarked before, contact us anytime if you wish for a club visit to help with anything related to instruction, certificates etc.
- RTT again in 2020, please keep eye out for details and entries, was well attended this year and hoping to grow on that in 2020.
- All clubs should have at their club rooms the latest Pony Club book of Bylaws, red cover. And every club should have the new syllabus too. Also encourage every instructor to get the book too, its only \$10, and very handy to have in hard copy.

## Regards Rob

May you all have a wonderful and safe festive season, thanks for all your support and help and see you in  $2020\,$